
 

District 12 Outreach Event – 12NEWP01-25 Q&A (9/18/2024) 
I-5 ML Program Management Consultant A&E Contract 

Question & Answer 
1. Will this presentation be available for the public?  

Yes, the presentation PDF file will be available upon your request. Please 
send your request to Kevin Pham at Kevin.K.Pham@dot.ca.gov. 

2. In the schedule of delivery as anticipated, construction begins in 2027 
and goes through to 2028. Has this schedule been vetted to take into 
account the Olympics coming to town in 2028 and the impact with the 
Olympics coordination? I'm just trying to get an understanding of the 
impact for planning and coordination. 
Currently the Games Route Network (GRN) map does not include I-5 in 
Orange County. The current schedule for construction completion is 2029. 
Nonetheless, we are cognizant of the potential LA28 traffic impact to the 
project. The schedule will be further refined in the near future.  

3. Are there any details on the procurement schedule for the designer 
builder? 
Yes, we're anticipating NTP for the Progressive Design Build Contract by 
summer 2025. Currently we are working on the RFQ. We anticipate 
advertisement by December 2024. 

4. Are we expecting another contract to be advertised for the design 
builder? 
Yes. This PMC Contract covers staff support to Caltrans for project 
management, procurement, and project delivery oversight support for the 
roadway and toll systems. There will be other procurements for the capital 
construction portion of the project such as a Progressive Design-Build 
contract.   
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